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---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---

Hello,

I’m a Sonoma co renter and member of the Sonoma County Tenants Union and I ask you to stand for human rights
and make just cause evictions permanent.

I urge elected officials to be compassionate and show care for the over 20 thousand renters who will be in harms

way without your support.

Tonight, those who need your help may not be present because they will be working a second job or caring for
children so that the owners of their homes have the time to show up and lobby for your vote.

Please ensure that the most vulnerable Im our community are protected from the often devastating results caused by
unjust evictions.

Thank you.





